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Dear Parents/Carers, 

With the backdrop of some very upsetting news earlier in the week I am pleased to tell you the children have had 

a really settled week in school. The daily routines and engaging lessons prepared by the staff really help us all. 

Singing and chatter in classrooms, the buzz in the hall at lunchtime and the sound of play at break time give us the 

normality we all crave.  This is of course down to the incredible care of all of our staff team. They have always put 

the children at the forefront despite the testing times. Words simply cannot describe the togetherness and team 

work they have shown. To add to this I know the kind words and smiles from parents and carers this week have 

given them great strength.  

We know Mrs Overton was a hugely important part of our school community and we understand that the 

community: her family, the children, staff and parents/carers would like to pay tribute to her and remember her. A 

lasting memorial is something we will carefully think about alongside Mrs Overton’s family and something we will 

involve the whole community in. We wish to take our time to organise this, with your support and involving your 

ideas (please do come and talk to me about them).  

You will have seen from my letter on Thursday you are welcome to come along to Mrs Overton’s favourite place: 

the beach today after school to enjoy the wonderful outdoors.   

On a final note I would like to wish all of the Year 6 children the very best as they embark on their SATs tests next 

week. We know they will try their hardest and do us proud. That is all that we can ask of them.  

See you on Monday            Graham Almond  

Chapel Champions: 6th May   

 Achievement Award Values Award: Leadership 

Reception  All of the Reception class for an amazing week of 

learning!  

Jack: leading the way in being kind making sure that he 

was including everyone in his game.  

Year 1 Harmani: her amazing piece of Art work.  Zachary: his independence when completing his work.  

Year 2 Lily: her thoughtful and creative homework project.  Bronwyn: always leading the way in all of her learning. 

Year 3 Ethan: excellent pencil sketches; so detailed and 

precise. 

Zac: being a great role model in Science this week, getting 

involved and working hard. 

Year 4 Ada: having such a positive and settled start to her 

Chapel St Leonards journey.  

Keria: being very sensible and a positive role model in 

class.  

Year 5 Mia: excellent English work. Keenan: leading his team during our PE stretches. 

Year 6 Ellie: great translation and reflection work in maths.  Jordan.C: being a great role-model explaining arithmetic 

questions to her peers.  


